## Joseph K. Lumsden Bahweting Anishnabe P.S.A.



January 20, 2023

## Dear Parents,

Our Winter MAP testing continues this week through January 31, 2023. Our teachers report that students are working hard to show what they have learned. We appreciate the parents and staff who helped our students to master the standards. We are expecting much improvement in scores.

Our Gifted and Talented students will be going to Novi, Michigan on January 22nd & 23rd to compete in the Future City Competition. Ms. Susan Solomon and Ms. Heather Purple will chaperone the students and Mr. Ken Eagle will drive the bus. Miigwech to our dedicated staff for supporting our students in this endeavor. We know our students will do well!

Boys' basketball and cheer seasons are in full swing. Our middle school teams traveled to Newberry this week and played well. We want to thank our Athletic Director, Mr. Chromy, and our coaches who help the students develop their skills each day of the season. Finally, we want to thank our parents and families who provide the support needed to make our athletic program successful. We could not do this without your help!.

Next week our middle school students will present their annual holiday play, A Fairy Tale Christmas Carol,in our gym. There will be two performances during the school day for our students and another performance for parents at 5:30 PM that evening for parents and families. We want to thank Mr. Donaldson, Ms. Wilkinson, and our middle school staff for working with our students. Our ELA teachers did a unit on fairy tales to help all students have background information for this performance.

January 27, 2023 is a half-day for students with dismissal at noon following lunch. This marks the end of our second guarter and staff will have the afternoon to complete end-of-the guarter reports.

The next PAC meeting will occur in the cafeteria on February 6, 2023 with dinner beginning at 5:15 PM. Ms. Jodoin has planned something exciting for us on that day. We hope to see everyone there.

Miigwech for the support you provide for our students. It is very much appreciated! Have a wonderful week!

Sincerely,
Theresa Kallstrom
JKL Bahweting Anishnabe PSA Superintendent